BEAR PAW SERVICE DISTRICT BOARD OF DIRECTORS

REGULAR MEETING MINUTES

December 6, 2014 – 9:00 AM
Directors Present: 
  Mark Ackerman, Greg Brock, Andy Earnst, David Dempsey, Mark Songer, Patrick Palmer, Andrea Folkertsma via phone

(Randy Barton & Chrissie Howard)
Directors Absent:
     None
Others Attending:
     See attached list (Attachment #1)
Call to order:                    Mark Ackerman
Mark Ackerman called the meeting to order began with the Pledge of Allegiance. Board members are asked if they have reviewed the minutes from the 7-5-14 meeting. All board members answer yes. Greg Brock makes a motion to suspend the reading of the minutes and accept them as presented. Andy Earnst seconds the motion.  Motion is unanimously carried. 
Financial Report:
Mark Ackerman delivers the financial report as follows:

Total income to date is at 38%. Clubhouse Expense is at 22%. Account # 4120 was credited in the amount of $4,170.03 from a refund we received from our Workman’s Comp Insurance. Ground’s Expense is at 42%. Roads Expense is at 88% of the budgeted amount. We have overspent in Account # 5016 due to Service Calls that were made by Claude Hughes.  Mark asks Andrea Folkertsma if she would like to add anything and she states in March she will have some changes to make to the Budget.
Roads:

Greg Brock presents the Roads report as follows:


We started at the entrance when we began our paving this year, it needed more care than anything. Mallard Circle was fixed, we were about to lose that road so we worked on it. We spent the $62,000 we had budgeted for paving. About 648 ft. on Lonesome that connects two paved areas was repaired. In total, 412.46 tons of asphalt was put down. We were a little over our budget but Crips Paving accepted our budgeted amount. Mark Ackerman states there were a lot of questions on why we paved Mallard. We were going to lose that road so it was the right thing to do. Ron Taylor states the County uses black goo to fill cracks, we may want to consider this. Wayne Roberts asks if we took bids on paving. Mark Ackerman states maybe alternate bids is something we should consider. 

Managers’ Report: 
 
Randy Barton presents the managers report as follows:

Pool- A body hook and a ring buoy was purchased. The state requires that the lettering on the signs be 4” letters. Suction covers in the pool have to be replaced, the government put an expiration date on the suction covers and we were required to replace theses before we open next year. They have been replaced and the cost was $1,200. There are a couple smaller repairs to make such as the fill pipe that is broken. 

Security- One of our guards left but we had a fill-in guard ready to go. We have had several gate incidents so padding is now on the gate. One of the security cameras doesn’t work at times. It has been worked on. 


Zoning- We currently have 3 homes under construction and 1 home adding an addition


We are ready for any snow we may have. Salt has already been purchased and is here. Several culverts have been unplugged. One culvert needs replacing, this will cost around $800 to replace it. 
We have gotten estimates for several clubhouse and pool projects. The deck at the pool is sinking. The step on the end of the pool should be an easy fix and we will do this before opening. We need a handrail at the steps, we have already had one accident happen and a lady broke both of her wrists there. We have a trip hazard under the pavilion. Randy states he has prices on these things.
Insurance- There was a problem going into next year with the underwriters and agent. We received a non-renewal. Problems were worked out as we found another one with comparable costs. 

Mike Maul asks if we will be putting a camera up at the pool. Mark Ackerman states we are going to work out the details. Mary Maul states they got one for the Marina from someone in Georgia who was great if we would like to have their phone number. 
Landscaping Committee:

Mark Ackerman states we are trying to engage people in the community and forming new committees. Mr. Ackerman states we are concerned about the landscaping work not getting done. The entrance has not looked very appealing. Dave Jacobs reached out and offered to chair the landscaping committee. Dave Jacobs is asked to speak. Dave Jacobs states he contacted Chris Sheridan at Pineview Landscaping and he done the following landscaping for us: Trimmed and pruned all perennials; planted 6 flats flowers, 3 at the front entrance and 3 by the ladies area. They weeded the major areas and the area above the pool. 22 Junipers were planted on the hill above the pool and mulch and pine straw were laid. The landscaping timbers at the guard shack were replaced with 13 new ones. This concluded the fall labor and the cost for labor and materials was $1,580. In the spring we will utilize the landscaping committee, volunteers and professional landscapers. We will have a budget for landscaping. If anyone wishes to volunteer please contact the office. 
Unfinished Business:

We made several attempts to reschedule the meeting in October. We have heard of concerns from the community about not having that meeting. Our by-laws do not address what happens if we don’t have one of our quarterly meetings. We contacted our attorney concerning the matter.

We voted to make Beach Rd. part of our Bear Paw roads. We based this decision on the 1964 plat that showed it as a Bear Paw Rd.  Randy Barton states we sent a letter to Janet Duffey with TVA and wound up having a meeting with her to discuss this. Ms. Duffey stated its Bear Paw property, and for us to do with it what we wanted. Certain areas within Bear Paw are labeled as Green Spaces. This certain area used to be for brush burning then people started using it. Palmers Surveying informed us there was something there but they would have to shoot it to survey it. Mark Ackerman states our plat acknowledges this road as Bear Paw property. After all the conferring, we made our decision. The challenge from the community is, is Beech Rd. really a Bear Paw Rd. and did we make a wrong decision as a board. The plat is truly what should be referenced. Beech Rd. ends at the bottom of the hill. We are being challenged on what’s going to the left. Someone in the past has done the exact same thing with Leisure Point. The board only wants to do what is right and good for the community. This will be cleared up in the spring. 

Randy Barton states a dock permit on Big Bass came up. TVA turned the property owner’s down. 

New Business: 
Mark Ackerman states Randy Barton came to the board with a proposal and ask Randy to discuss this.
Randy states he would like for the board to re-assign his and Chrissie Howard’s jobs. We were both hired part-time. Randy states he is paid on a salary and Chrissie is paid hourly. He proposes to cut his hours and salary in half. Chrissie will be full time and her job will be the focal job. He will still oversee the pool, zoning, and still assist with board members and working with the guards and Claude. He will have a pool helper and will train them. He has estimated Chrissie’s salary and pool help for the board. Randy states we could also use the extra money from his salary to put towards Clubhouse Maintenance. Randy states he wants to reduce his time so he has more time at home with grandchildren and other things. Andrea Folkertsma states she is all for it if we can work it out with Chrissie. Patrick Palmer asks Randy what his work schedule would be. Randy states a couple days a week during the busy season but it can be discussed. He states he guesses he could put a schedule up for himself but one of the benefits of working at Bear Paw is the flexibility. Days can be swapped out if Chrissie has an appointment or needs a day off. Dave Jacobs asks what would the hours be and what about maintenance. Mark Ackerman states we can call a Special Meeting to address this as we need more time to discuss this. Wayne Roberts states he has complaints from his customers about the office being unreliable. Randy states the office has a phone and email that people can use. There is no reason why they can’t reach himself or Chrissie either one. Randy states he doesn’t understand the complaint. The 10-2 office hours are so that work can get done and if any errands need ran they can be done after 2:00. Ron Taylor states if you are working from home the hours need to be logged. Charlie Smoot states we should put a note out on the bulletin board when we are going to be out of the office. 
Mark Ackerman states we formed a Tax Revenue Committee. David Dempsey, committee chairperson, states the following: Our concern was how to get everyone to pay their fair share. We had a meeting in October that lasted for 2 hours with the Condo’s and Cottage’s. Their concerns and suggestions were these: (1) Need to make more of an effort to understand development. We need to coordinate with the County. (2) Landscaping- make more of an effort to get people involved in volunteering. (3) Website needs updated more often. (4) Do we have to spend so much on roads. (5) Do we have a reserve fund. Jerry Pezzella states we are not allowed to have a reserve fund. (6) Mike Matheson brought up the greying of Bear Paw. Maybe we can do things to get youth involved here (peoples grandkids, kids, etc.). Maybe we could hold fishing contest, hayrides, pool parties, etc.
Ron Taylors states when they sat down at this meeting with the Cottages, Condos and HLFPOA, they didn’t understand the differences between these associations. They want to be more involved.


Randy Barton states Andy Earnst has asked for a Zoning Variance. Andy would like to build a carport. He did have an existing carport but it had to be torn down because of his insurance company. Andy states the original carport was there for 40 years. Insurance company said it needed to be replaced, repaired or torn down. He got an estimate the tore it down and had a drive way put in. There is 50 ft. that he needs to cover. Jerry Pezzella states December 31, 1959 the deed restriction prohibits unattached garages or carports. Mark Ackerman states we will have to have a meeting and give Andy an answer. Dave Jacobs states we can’t do both, we would have to have a Special Meeting and a Variance Hearing for Randy’s proposal and Andy’s request. There is also a time table that has to be met with Andy’s request. 


Mark Ackerman states we now have job duty descriptions for our employee’s. We have been working on this and is consistent with what the County and businesses are doing. Ron Taylor states he and Andy Earnst worked on this. At the end of each year there will be a review. If this is approved we can do reviews very soon before the first of the year. We are trying to work with the guards at the guard shack. Patrick Palmers asks what is not being done at the guard shack. Ron Taylor states we have had a problem with check in and check out of vehicles. They are not trained properly, have no effective communication. Most of the guards don’t even know how to switch the security cameras. Problems are a Management Issue. 
Firewise- Ron Taylor states this program is broken up into 3 or 4 phases. Phase 1 is Kudzu, Phase 2 is Brush Removal and Phase 3 is Burning Open Areas. We have to wait until spring to begin the burning. Phase 4 is Access for Fire Truck, Auxiliary Water Tanks was very expensive. We went to Janet Duffey about fire hydrants and she was very helpful. She gave us a map of 7 possible places for water hydrants. The Firewise guys from Raleigh came when we met with her. The grant this years is for $25,000 per community with the 80%/20%. There is a Work Effort Project we were informed of. The homeowner has to record how much time they spend doing this. We get credited $22.50 per hour plus points. No money has been approved yet so we don’t know if there even is any more funds for this year. Mark Ackerman states that our next step is finding out if there is any money available. 
Announcements:
Next meeting will be March 7, 2015 @ 9:00 am, Regular Meeting

Adjournment:  Patrick Palmer makes a motion to adjourn the meeting. David Dempsey seconded the motion. Motion was unanimously carried. Meeting adjourned at 11:30 am.
_________________                                 ___________________________

Date                                                            Greg Brock, Secretary
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